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REGARDING ELECTION OF THE OFFICERS OF THE PERMANENT COUNCIL/CEPCIDI WORKING GROUP TO PREPARE THE “DRAFT SOCIAL CHARTER OF THE AMERICAS”

This document is being distributed to the permanent missions
and will be presented to the Permanent Council of the Organization.
Permanent Mission
of the Bolivarian Republic of Venezuela
to the

Organization of American States
OEA-535
Washington, D.C., October 26, 2004
Excellency:

I have the honor to address Your Excellency, to attach Note No. 534 of the Permanent Mission of the Bolivarian Republic of Venezuela, which states that, as recommended by the Chair of the Permanent Council, the ALADI Group held consultations regarding the officers of the Permanent Council/CEPCIDI Working Group that will be responsible for preparing the Draft Social Charter of the Americas.

I would be grateful if the Chair would kindly forward the aforementioned note, once it has been translated into the official languages of the OAS, to all the delegations.

Accept, Excellency, renewed assurances of my highest consideration.

Jorge Valero

Ambassador

Permanent Representative
Ambassador
Aristides Royo
Chair of the Permanent Council
of the Organization of American States
Permanent Mission
of the Bolivarian Republic of Venezuela
to the

Organization of American States
OEA-II.2.E8.D-OEA.10-534
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The Permanent Mission of the Bolivarian Republic of Venezuela to the Organization of American States (OAS), in its capacity as Coordinator of the ALADI Group presents its compliments to the permanent missions accredited to the OAS and avails itself of the opportunity to refer to:

1.
The constitution of the Permanent Council/CEPCIDI Working Group to prepare the “Draft Social Charter of the Americas: Renewal of the Hemispheric Commitment to Fight Extreme Poverty in the Region” [AG/RES. 2056 (XXXIV-O/04)], a decision taken on Thursday, October 7, 2004, and


2.
The recommendation by the Chair of the Permanent Council, Ambassador Aristides Royo, Permanent Representative of Panama, that the Regional Groups get together to discuss among themselves the election of the officers of that Working Group and other matters related to the work it will carry out.

Pursuant to this recommendation, the ALADI Group met on Monday, October 25, 2004 and decided to reiterate the proposals put forward for consideration by the other Regional Groups (document CP/doc.3925/04 of August 10, 2004), and especially the proposal regarding item 1.1 of that document: “That the chair of the group be Venezuela, in the person of Ambassador Jorge Valero, Permanent Representative to the OAS.”


The Permanent Mission of the Bolivarian Republic of Venezuela wishes to avail itself of this opportunity to convey to the permanent missions accredited to the Organization of American States the assurance of its highest consideration.
Washington, D.C., October 26, 2004
The Permanent Missions
to the Organization of American States
Washington, D.C.
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